Response sent to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre by Coop Norden (by Åke Natt och Dag, Environmental Manager at Coop Norden), following on from the English release of the “Easy to Manage” report by SwedWatch and Fair Trade Center:

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/409552/jump
21 June 2005

This letter is in response to your invitation to comment on the English translation (“Easy to manage”) of the report “Billig, snabb och lydig”, originally published in Swedish in October 2004 by Swedwatch and Fair Trade Center. As I am sure you are aware we responded to the original report (see page 66 of the published version), a course of action not every company mentioned in the report took.

In our response in October 2004 we said that we work systematically to transfer the words of our policy on ethical trade into action on the ground by demanding that suppliers are aware of our Code of Conduct, by their signing of it. We systematically use long term relationships with suppliers. We do not buy on the spot market from unknown suppliers.

We also said that many of the aspects of the unsatisfactory state of affairs as concerns ethics is attributable to the Chinese labour market in general, eg the lack of free unions. We believe, however, that by trading with Chinese suppliers and being clear about the demands in our Code of Conduct to management and workers, things will get better, not worse. 

We note that the report focuses on a limited number of companies, including Coop Norden, that has a policy for ethical trade, and a corresponding Code of Conduct. The many companies that do not have not come under scrutiny.

Since our reply and the original publication of the report in October we have taken some additional steps.

· We have conducted third-party audits in all the factories criticized in the report, and as a result made a number of improvements.

· We also changed some internal routines when conducting our own audits.

· The full text of the Code of Conduct has been on display for workers to read at all our suppliers for a number of years, but we are now in the process to make an easier-to-read version as well. 

